Dear Prospective Scholar:

As an outstanding student, I am writing to tell you about two new groundbreaking doctoral programs in biomedical research, the Oxford University-National Institutes of Health (NIH) Scholars in Biomedical Research and the Cambridge University-NIH Health Sciences Research Scholars.  These programs are built on a unique arrangement in which students spend approximately two years at either Oxford or Cambridge Universities and two years at the NIH working on a collaborative research project.  Oxford and Cambridge have for centuries been two of the most internationally prominent research universities and the NIH is the largest biomedical research facility in the world with most of its activities located in Bethesda, MD, a suburb of Washington, D.C.  There is no standard curriculum for either of these programs and each student pursues an individualized course of study in which thesis work is initiated at the beginning of the first year.  Because these are accelerated programs, students typically receive a Ph.D. or D. Phil. degree from Oxford or Cambridge in 3 to 5 years.  These innovative programs grew out of the realization that the next generation of research scientists will increasingly need to think in an interdisciplinary fashion and to surmount the intellectual and experimental barriers that presently exist between traditional fields of study.  Science is global.  This program will provide a unique experience in international collaborative biomedical research.  All students become members of a college at Oxford or Cambridge and will have an opportunity to immerse themselves in British academic life.  The 60 students who are currently enrolled in the two programs received their undergraduate degrees from 39 different colleges and universities.

All students are FULLY FUNDED by the NIH for the duration of their doctoral work and receive a stipend.  Starting this year, we will also be able to offer support for combined M.D. /Ph.D. training in which the Ph.D. is obtained at Oxford or Cambridge and the M.D. is obtained from one of the 41 top American medical schools that have Medical Scientist Training Programs.  
More detailed program descriptions are available at http://gpp.nih.gov/Applicants/ProspectiveStudents/Oxford and http://gpp.nih.gov/Applicants/ProspectiveStudents/Cambridge (click on the link to the “Partnership Flyer”).

Answers to “Frequently Asked Questions” are available at either of these sites (the information is the same at both sites):

http://gpp.nih.gov/Applicants/ProspectiveStudents/Oxford/FAQsOX.htm and http://gpp.nih.gov/Applicants/ProspectiveStudents/Cambridge/FAQsCAM.htm.  

To learn about these programs from the students’ perspective, please visit the “unofficial” websites constructed by current Scholars:

http://users.ox.ac.uk/~chri1906/index.htm
http://www.gurdon.cam.ac.uk/~sj304/Nih-cambridge/home.html
To learn more about combined M.D./Ph.D. training as part of these programs:  

http://gpp.nih.gov/Applicants/ProspectiveStudents/MSTPatNIH/
We strongly encourage you to apply.  Approximately 40 students will be interviewed this year.  There is no application fee and the application is at:

http://gpp.nih.gov/Applicants/ProspectiveStudents/AppInfoProspective.htm.

The deadline for applications is January 8th, 2007. If you apply, please reserve the dates February 26 and 27, 2007 as these are the only days on which interviews will be conducted.  You do not have to submit a research proposal with your application and you do not have to submit an application to Oxford or Cambridge unless you're awarded the NIH scholarship.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.  We hope to hear from you soon!

Best wishes,

Harris Bernstein, Ph.D.

Director of Admissions

NIH-Oxford-Cambridge Ph.D. Programs

Senior Investigator

Genetics and Biochemistry Branch/NIDDK

National Institutes of Health

Building 5, Room 201

5 Memorial Drive

Bethesda, MD 20892-0538

Phone: 301-402-4770

Fax: 301-496-9878

Email: harris_bernstein@nih.gov 

Or

Pierre Henkart, Ph.D.

Director of Recruitment
NIH-Oxford University Scholars in Biomedical Research Program

NIH-Cambridge University Health Science Research Scholars Program

National Institutes of Health

email: henkartp@mail.nih.gov
